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Carla Fiedler
13603 W. Superior St.
Pleasant Dale, NE  68423

regionfour@smocking.org or fancyfrocks@juno.com
(402) 796-9506
July 2008

Dear SAGA Members,

Happy summer!  Some parts of our great country have had weather extremes lately; however, no matter what the weather where you live, I hope you are safe, healthy and have plenty of time to stitch and smile!

Congratulations to the following Artisan Program participants who successfully completed a level within the Artisan Program:
Laurie Anderson, Columbia TN

Smocking, Apprentice Level

Marie Cobleigh, N. Kingstown RI
Smocking, Apprentice Level

All those who have completed an Artisan Level since Fall 2007 will be honored and receive their pins at the Artisan Meeting on Wednesday afternoon of the convention week.  Congratulations to all!  To read the evaluation criteria, go to the SAGA website and look under ‘Educational Programs.’  If you would like more information about the Artisan Program, contact Kim Gimblette, artisan@smocking.org, (914)762-2096.

SAGA has launched a new Correspondence Course, “Triple the Frill Baby Bonnet.”  This is a lesson in intermediate fine machine sewing, in 4 parts, that can be taken by individuals and groups.  The photo on www.smocking.org (look under ‘Correspondence Courses’) is adorable!  This new course is one of 17 that SAGA offers – check them out!

Your ballot for the election of officers for 2008-2009 was mailed several weeks ago.  It is vital that you review the candidates’ statements (there is a link on the home page of our www.smocking.org site and they are published in the latest SAGANews, Vol. 29, #2,) cast your votes on the ballot, sign the ballot, and return it by the deadline to the address listed on the ballot.  The signed ballot (complete with your printed name, address, and SAGA number) will be verified by the SAGA Registrar and forwarded to the committee of tellers to be counted.  Please note that if you fail to sign your ballot, it will not be verified as a valid ballot.  It must be postmarked by August 1 and received at the stated address by August 8, 2008 to be verified and counted.
There also are some proposed changes to the SAGA bylaws that will be voted on at the Annual Meeting, Thursday, October 16 in Atlanta.  You should become familiar with these in this current issue of SAGANews; the full text is on the website in the ‘References’ section.  A proxy form will be available in the next issue of SAGANews for those unable to be at the Annual Meeting.
The newest WeeCare Trunk Show, to debut at the convention, will represent the work of all participating chapters, as well as of members-at-large.  Please send a preemie item representing the skill and artistry of your members.  Be as creative as you please!  You can choose your submission any way you please - have a contest, ask for a volunteer to stitch, or select from gowns that you have already made.  As an incentive, your chapter will receive five tickets for the WeeCare Raffle Basket!  A MAL will receive one chance for her submission.  Please include five stick-on address labels and the following information: chapter name, stitcher's name, address, email address (addresses will not be published,) pattern, design, fabric and trim information, and any additional details that might be of interest.  If the pattern/design is original, please indicate if you would be willing to share it.  Send to Mary Siegel, 1115 Balmoral Road, Atlanta GA 30319.  The deadline for submission has been extended to September 8.  All items will be donated at the end of the two-year tour of this WeeCare Trunk Show.  If you would like to schedule the trunk show for a chapter viewing, the fee is $25 plus shipping one way.  Contact Mary for information and date availability: weecare@smocking.org or (404)255-5949.
SAGANews welcomes contributions from members.  If you have ideas, designs or articles please contact the editor, Julie, at saganews@smocking.org or via the information on the masthead, page 3 of SAGANews.  She’ll include a photo if she has room, so send your pictures.  Being published in SAGANews is one way to earn Artisan points, and who knows, you may end up being featured on the cover!

Stitchers and Pleaters Needed!  SAGA needs help stitching and pleating fabric for the Margaret's Bonnet and Judith’s Bishop kits.  And you will be paid for these services!  We anticipate you would work on about 5-10 pieces per month.  If you are interested, contact Marian, president@smocking.org.  You will need to submit a sample of your work, as SAGA wants all kits to be of high standards.  Once accepted, supplies will be sent to you and you will return the pleated pieces which will be inserted into the kits.  What a fun way to be a part of SAGA!
The SAGA Trunk Show is a collection of garments or items loaned to SAGA by members for one year.  The show travels around the country to SAGA chapters who view the garments, gaining much inspiration for designs and different uses of fabrics and patterns.  The Trunk Show is in need of items for the 2008-2009 season.  A great variety of types of garments and items is acceptable and will be appreciated.  Please send along with your item the pattern, fabric, smocking or embroidery design, and any interesting comments about your item.  Also please include your name, address, and chapter affiliation.  The garments should be sent to the Trunk Show Coordinator, Martha Bailey, 8771 Cox Rd., West Chester, Ohio 45069.  These items will be returned to you at the end of the year’s tour.  Any questions can be made to Martha at heirlooms@fuse.net or (513)777-8823.  Let's make this year’s trunk show a great success!  Bookings of the new show for a chapter viewing can be made by contacting Martha.
Regions One and Two have SAGA Grants still available for Chapters in those areas!  Applications and information are available on the www.smocking.org website (look under ‘References.’)  These $500 grants help many chapters hold classes in special techniques for SAGA members in their area.  It’s an opportunity to learn something new together.  Each grant is available to use July 1, 2008 through December 31, 2009.  Please contact Margaret, vicepresident@smocking.org if you have any questions, or to submit your application.
The 2008 SAGA Convention in Atlanta (October 13-19) is filling fast, but there still is room for you.  If you have even the smallest possibility of being able to attend, please make that happen!  You won’t want to miss the fabulous opportunities to learn and share, from teachers and from each other.  The convention brochure was included in a recent SAGANews (Vol. 29, #1) and also is available on the www.smocking.org website.  Terry Campbell has worked tirelessly to ensure a wonderful time will be had by all!  The Westin Hotel continues to make repairs to the tornado-damaged rooms.  These rooms will be returned to “inventory” soon, making room for more smockers!  Need a room?  Please email Terry (meetings@smocking.org) to be placed on the waiting list.  If you have booked a room at the Westin and are not going to use the room, please contact Terry before cancelling your reservation so that room will stay in the SAGA room block.  If you would like a roommate at the convention to share expenses so there is more $ for market, please let us know.  We have folks looking to share and we can put you in touch with each other!  Start checking your supply list now and gather your things for this convention!  October will be here before you know it!  See you in Atlanta!
We hope you will join the challenge of the “Peaches and Cream Bonnet” contest.  These bonnets do not need to be WeeCare; they can be any bonnet type or size you fancy, for girls or boys.  You may use smocking, embroidery and/or heirloom techniques to create a bonnet.  Both the fabric and the embellishments must be mainly peach or cream color.  Rules are in your convention brochure and at www.smocking.org, and you have only a few more months to create your masterpiece!  Prizes will be awarded -- winners selected by popular vote.  We hope for many, many bonnets, and you will really enjoy the special way they will be displayed and used during the convention.  You may send a bonnet even if you aren’t able to join us at the convention – we want everyone to participate in this fun challenge!
Each year, convention attendees bring WeeCare items to display at the convention.  These are then distributed to area hospitals.  For each donated item, the stitcher will receive one ticket that can be used for any raffle basket.  However, only these tickets can be used for the fabulous WeeCare Basket!  If you are not attending the convention, you may still participate.  Send your WeeCare items to Mary Siegel, 1115 Balmoral Road, Atlanta GA 30319, and be sure to include a stick-on address label for each item that you send (for your raffle ticket.)
The Atlanta Smocking Guild has planned a WeeCare Exhibit demonstrating an assembly line process for preparing smocked gowns.  Examples and instructions for a preemie diaper shirt and patchwork receiving blanket also will be available.  This is planned for Friday, October 17, 5:00-7:00 PM.  A limited number of kits will be available in the Hospitality Room for smocked preemie bonnets and embroidered blankets.  Enjoy the company of your fellow smockers, sit and stitch a gown or coverlet, and return the completed item by the end of the convention in exchange for a WeeCare raffle ticket.  If you are interested in helping to prepare these kits, contact Mary Siegel, mfsieg@comcast.net, (404)255-5949.

A showcase of the SAGA convention is the Design Show.  There are professional and non-professional divisions, but each entry must be an original design.  This juried show is so amazing and inspiring.  Requirements and entry forms for this exhibit are included in the brochure and must be postmarked by September 1.  If you would just like to bring your special garment to be displayed, register for the Show and Share.  Entry forms for Show and Share will be available at the convention.  And this year will be the inauguration of the SAGA Teacher Showcase, where you may preview projects of teachers of SAGA-approved classes and get contact information your chapter can use to host one of these teachers.
The Welcome Reception will feature a fashion show of Children’s Corner fashions, and this is just the beginning of a great week.  During the convention there will be a Chapter Presidents Roundtable.  If a chapter president isn’t able to attend, she may send a representative.  Start a list of what your chapter would like to discuss or learn at this meeting.  There also will be an Open Forum Discussion with the Board, so bring your input to help SAGA grow successfully.  If you aren’t able to be there, send your ideas, suggestions and questions to me and I’ll be sure they are heard.  There will be the annual Region Meetings where you can meet your representative, discuss events in your region, share with and learn from other chapters.  A representative to the Nominating Committee will be chosen at each Region Meeting.  There will be very interesting speakers and exhibits at various times during the week.  A Tat-In will start Tuesday evening after the reception, and continue at specified times during the week.  So, in addition to classes and shopping, there is much to do and see at the convention!

It’s that time again!  Yes, time for RAFFLE BASKETS!  Monies collected from the raffle help fund many of the opportunities SAGA offers, including our chapter grant programs.  Donating a basket is easy -- put together some of your favorite sewing items, or pick a theme, publicize your business, or show your style.  We will display the baskets all week with, of course, the ever important ticket box.  Be sure to set aside your raffle ticket stash dollars and bring your mailing labels to stick on the tickets.  Not able to be at the convention?  No worries - send your cash and labels with a trusted friend.  I'm sure she will make sure your winnings make it back to you!  If you have any questions about this great SAGA fundraiser, please contact Cheryl at ccox50@gmail.com.  If you need to ship your basket, send it to Carol Evans, 2800 Ridge Valley Rd., Atlanta GA 30327 (it must arrive no later than October 10.)  SAGA appreciates the great support we receive from our chapters, teachers, individuals, and everyone who donates to and/or purchases tickets for our Basket Raffle.
As a way to spread the word about SAGA, tri-fold brochures are available for distribution, for example, at your favorite store, in a library display, at a fair or a stitching demonstration.  Please contact Chris at advertising@smocking.org or (214)592-096 for a supply.
A WeeCare Report is due to me by July 15.  This is a tally of your chapter's WeeCare items produced and donated locally from July 1, 2007 through June 30, 2008.  We want numbers from members-at-large as well.  This information is needed for the annual report.  Please return the report even if you did not make any WeeCare items this year.  Contact me if you did not receive the form that was emailed to all chapters.  It also can be accessed under the ‘References’ section of the SAGA website.  And don’t forget to start a new count July 1 for next year’s report.
Stay in touch with SAGA!  Since much of SAGA’s contact with members, both chapter members and members-at-large, is by email, it is vitally important for you to change your chapter affiliation in the Members Area of www.smocking.org or contact me, so that you don’t loose contact with SAGA if you decide not to renew with a local chapter.  Also, if your email address changes or if you move, please notify me.  We want to be able to send the latest information about SAGA to you.
Please contact me with any questions, comments, input.  Excellent communication is one of my main goals as Region Representative, and I am here as your source of information, answers, guidance, and as a direct link to the entire SAGA Board of Directors.  Keep me posted on your chapter events and let me know how I can assist you with them.  Each chapter has given me the name and email address of a Point-of-Contact for communications from me, and that POC should be forwarding my letters, requests, information to all appropriate persons in that chapter.  And I love to hear from members-at-large about your needle arts involvement.
I am sad to tell you of the death of Betty Brydon of Virginia Beach, VA.  She was a very involved member of SAGA, and her obituary requested that memorial donations be sent to the Seaside Smockers of Tidewater for their WeeCare program.

Enjoy every stitch!
Carla Fiedler
Interesting SAGA events (see also www.smocking.org, “News and Events”/”Chapter News”):

Vaune Pierce will be at the Chesapeake Treasurers, Crofton MD, July 18-20, 2008.  Classes are ‘A Smidge of Smocking - a Smocked Diaper Shirt,’ ‘Evening Elegance - a smocked Woman's Blouse,’ and ‘Olivia - a Linen Bonnet.’  Contact Joan Messinger at joanmessinger@starpower.net.
The Smart Smockers are hosting Barbara Meger in Northwest Suburban Chicago August 2-3, 2008.  Classes are ‘Diamond Hemstitch Shell,’ Swarovski Crystal Bracelet,’ and ‘Hardanger Embroidery Sewing Accessories.’  Contact Kate Westlake, (847)394-0810 or katewestlake@aol.com.

Mary Siegal will teach for the Plantation Pleaters, Bradenton FL on August 8-9, 2008.  Classes are ‘Rose Fleur Smocking’ and ‘Window Garden Picture Smocking.’  Contact Sharon Demetree, jdemetree@gmail.com.
The Memphis (TN) Area Chapter is having Claudia Newton August 14-16, 2008.  Classes are ‘Italian Hemstitch Pillowcase,’ ‘English Whitework I: The Pomegranate Sampler,’ and ‘Sensational Scallops.’  Contact Theresa Adams, tja004@hotmail.com, (731)968-0416.

February 13-14, 2009 will find Beverley Sheldrick at the Sew Many Things Chapter, Franklin TN.  The class is her ‘Scissor Hussif.’  Contact Beth Brock, (615)395-4416, brocks00@bellsouth.net.
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